Northeast OH RMRS

Meeting Minutes

February 4, 2011
Welcome by Ken Folsom and once around the room intros were done with the following members present;
Beth Gatlin  Andrea Bishop  Vince Gildone  Ken Folsom  Rebecca Hysin  Heidi Scaife  

Justin Bichtel  Tim Byers  Tim Parks  Mike Warner  Marek Owca  Jared McQuiston  
Pat Cusick  Debbie Iliff  Kristi Kato  Karen Seidman  Janine Trottier  Tom Kelley 
 Dawn Cole  Tim Howson  Kathy Milo  Tammy Spencer  Jay Becker
Steering Committee Report: The 2011 draft of the goals was presented to the body. The Steering Committee met in January, before this meeting and will hold a meeting at Northwest Ambulance District in Ashtabula County on February 23rd from 0930 hours to 1400 hours. The meeting will be to set up a strategic plan to accomplish the goals. Discussion was held on the merger of MMRS and RMRS. The consensus was we need to find a way to hold our group together and continue our work. A motion was made to accept the 2011 goals. There were no negative votes. It was further discussed that most of the RMRS groups have ceased to meet.

Working Groups:

Exercise Working Group: This group will hold a meeting in Lorain to review current efforts and where they need to be in reference to deliverables. A focus group will review the 3 year exercise plan and the findings will be sent out for review.
Special Needs: Karen Seidman discussed the survey she sent out and asked us to please complete it and send back – one per agency. Karen also reminded the body about the Meta – Leadership summit for preparedness and importance of NGO’s becoming involved. This summit will be a great networking opportunity as well. March 1 & 2 are the dates. 190 are registered at this time.
Hospitals: Andrea Bishop explained the upcoming Ped table top exercise and how it will test the community hospitals.
Training / Education: Ken Folsom discussed the annual conference. Andrea would like to use a hands-on approach for “Ohtrac” at the conference to explain how the system works. The Northeast trauma group may be a possible group to speak at the conference. Ken reviewed the 3 speakers that have been nailed down.

CRI: Jared McQuiston reported the CDC Conference calls are back. The next call will be March 15th. TAR schedule was discussed; Jared will attend all of them to assist. He has made himself available to help if needed to get ready. Video training is available for each part of the TAR assessment. Also discussed was SNS, second Wednesday Webinars and a flyer was made available at this meeting.
The NAPH form will be changed soon. POD operators will need to redo these forms and use the new ones. Some samples were present and look much better than the present form.

Pat Cusick presented samples of the new Northeast Ohio Public Health Preparedness guide and will make them available to those who need them. Please let Pat know how many you need.

Open Discussion:

Chief Warner was asked to present us with an assessment / overview of the Fairport Harbor disaster. He reviewed how the ICS system was used and how well it worked. A Unified Command was established and worked very well. Good cooperation between Law and Fire. Chief Warner gave the overall operation very high marks. It was also noted some 250 people were evacuated. There were no injuries. The Fairport Harbor incident may be a presentation at our conference.

The next meeting will be held in Lorain at 322 Gateway Blvd. in North Elyria at Lorain EMA.
Meeting adjourned @ 1115.

Respectfully submitted,

Vincent T. Gildone
